Chapel Hill-Carrboro City Schools
SAPFO Update - June 27, 2013
Current Conditions

CHCCS has an enrollment of 12,124. High Schools (97.6% LOS) and Middle schools (98.5% LOS) are at

acceptable capacity levels. Overcrowding at one high school (Carrboro) has led to a spot redistricting for

the 2013–14 school year. Elementary schools, currently at 106% LOS, are facing extreme overcrowding.

One elementary school was closed to new enrollment in October, 2012, while another has been closed

to new 5th grade students.  A district wide elementary redistricting will be implemented in 2013-14.

Elementary School Projections
The opening of the new Northside Elementary School in the coming school year will address the severe

overcrowding at the elementary school level. Using SAPFO’s projected growth models, elementary schools will open at 96% LOS in 2013–14. The combination of models (CAPS; Tischler; Orange County Planning; 10-year, 5-year, 3-year averages) used for district planning purposes puts the need for a new, 12th elementary school in 2021-22. (Potential Locations: Green Tract, Carolina North)
Middle School Projections

Middle school enrollment is expected to reach 107% LOS within the next 6 school years, based on the

combination of models (CAPS; Tischler; Orange County Planning; 10-year, 5-year, 3-year averages) used

for district planning purposes. It is estimated that CHCCS will need to open a new, 5th middle school in

2017–18. (Potential Location: Next to Morris Grove)

High School Projections

After spot redistricting is completed, district high schools are expected to have sufficient capacity under

existing conditions for approximately 9 more school years. The combination of models (CAPS; Tischler;

Orange County Planning; 10-year, 5-year, 3-year averages) used for district planning purposes puts the

need for a Carrboro High School Classroom wing addition in 2020–21.
Application History

CHCCS received 5 CAPS applications in the past year for a total of 23 new students; the same number of

students and applications over the previous year. Developments with CAPS approval that were delayed

during the Great Recession are starting to generate residents at the same time; adding new students later than predicted.
Notes
With the change in economy and home purchasing patterns, the district is discovering that multifamily

housing is generating a significantly larger number of students than predicted under the current rates. It

is suggested that the generation rates be examined and updated as appropriate.  This year we had a lower than expected kindergarten enrollment. The district is also exploring how Pre-K enrollment should be considered with respect to building capacity. Currently there are 234 Pre-K students in our elementary schools that are not included in capacity calculations. We are also in the middle of an architectural study of our older facilities to develop a long term plan.
